
 

  

 

    

July 20, 2020 

 

 

 

Brian E. Calabrese, Esq. 

Robinson & Cole LLP 

280 Trumbull Street 

Hartford, CT 06103 

 

Re: DM 18-172, Agera Energy, LLC 

Request to Withdraw Registration as a Competitive Electric Power Supplier 

  

Dear Mr. Calabrese, 

 

 On June 5, 2020, Agera Energy, LLC (Agera) filed a letter seeking to withdraw 

its registration as a competitive electric power supplier (CEPS).  In the letter, Agera noted 

that, pursuant to an order issued by the U.S. Bankruptcy Court in the Southern District of 

New York, Agera had either transferred all of its New Hampshire electric supply 

customers to Constellation New Energy, Inc. or returned them to utility default service.  

As of February 27, 2020, Agera ceased to serve customers in New Hampshire, according 

to the letter. 

 

Commission Staff filed a memorandum on July 9, 2020, in which it confirmed its 

review of the withdrawal request and recommended that Agera’s CEPS registration be 

withdrawn and terminated, pursuant to N.H. Admin. R., Puc 2003.08.  Staff stated that 

the Commission’s Consumer Services Division is aware of no pending customer 

complaints regarding Agera. 

 

Accordingly, Agera’s CEPS registration is deemed withdrawn and terminated, 

effective as of the date of this letter. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

     Debra A. Howland 

     Executive Director  
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